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TEE INTERNATIONAL LIMITED 

(Incorporated in Singapore with limited liability) 

(Company registration number 200007107D) 

 

 

 

CORRIGENDUM TO ANNOUNCEMENTS OF APPOINTMENTS OF INDEPENDENT DIRECTORS 

 

 

The Board of Directors (the “Board” or the “Directors”) of TEE International Limited (the “Company”, 

and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) refers to the announcements no. 

SG191106OTHRN0W4 and SG191106OTHRTOC0 made on 6 November 2019 in relation to the 

appointment of Mr. Wu Geng and Mr. Lai Hock Meng as Independent Directors of the Company. 

 

Mr. Wu Geng 

 

In relation to declaration (j)(i) in Mr. Wu Geng’s appointment announcement, the Company wishes to 

clarify that Mr. Wu Geng was an independent director of Sinopipe Holdings Limited (“Sinopipe”) and 

Foreland Fabritech Holdings Limited (“Foreland”), companies that had been the subjects of 

investigations by the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited (“SGX-ST”). The investigations 

by SGX-ST concerned matters which had taken place prior to Mr. Wu Geng’s appointment as 

independent director of each of Sinopipe and Foreland. As Mr. Wu Geng was an independent 

director, he was not involved in the day-to-day management and conduct of affairs in Sinopipe and 

Foreland. Please refer to the announcement titled “Response to the Queries from the SGX-ST on the 

Appointment of Independent Directors” released today for further details. 

 

Mr. Lai Hock Meng 

 

The Company wishes to clarify that Mr. Lai Hock Meng resigned as and ceased to be a director of 

Delong Holdings Limited (“Delong”) on 26 September 2019. As such, his directorship in Delong is a 

past principal commitment rather than a present principal commitment. 
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